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From the President  

 
 

Compatriots,  

 

Our 1st Vice President, Robert 

Anderson, is spearheading a very worthwhile 

project designed to acquaint new members 

about the structure of our organization. The 

Clearwater Chapter will present an 

orientation meeting for new members of the 

Sons of the American Revolution, on March 

27, 2019, from 10:00 AM to 1:00 PM, in the 

community room at the Dunedin Library on 

Douglas Ave, Dunedin. We will introduce 

the chapter officers and committee chairmen 

who are able to attend, and they will give a 

brief explanation of the position and their 

roles. Refreshments will be served. Please 

contact Robert Anderson for more 

information at randerson2441@gmail.com, 

or 727-726-9590. This promises to be an 

interesting and informative event, and I urge 

any member who is able to attend regardless 

of the length of his membership. We can all 

learn something new 

The National Society, Sons of the 

American Revolution, the USS Stark 

Memorial Awards has specific guidelines for 

participation. (see 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Stark_inc

ident for a reminder of what precipitated the 

institution of this award). One of the 

activities that the Clearwater Chapter has 

engaged in was Operation Ancestor Search. 

Once a month we would go to Bay Pines VA 

Hospital in St Petersburg and to Halley VA 

Hospital in Tampa. We would use 

Ancestry.com to help the veterans look up 

their ancestors to whatever degree we could. 

This was accomplished with an agreement 

with Ancestry.com. Due to reasons which I 

will not set forth here, the decision was made 

by the Clearwater Chapter Board of 

Governors to discontinue this outreach 

program effective immediately.  

 

However, rather than being an end to 

our outreach to veterans we are turning our 

attention and efforts to other aspects of the 

program. At the last Board of Governors 

meeting it was decided that we would ask 

members to donate personal care items to 

take to the hospital, such as bars of soap, 

shaving cream, disposable razors, or such as 

the trial size soap, shampoo, toothpaste, 

similar to the ones found at motels or hotels. 

We will also continue to ask for books and 

magazines for the VA Library. You can 

bring any of these items to the monthly 

luncheon meetings starting with the March 

meeting. 

 

Yours in patriotism,  

Jim Grayshaw  

mailto:randerson2441@gmail.com
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Stark_incident
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Stark_incident


        

 

 

 
Februaryôs Meeting 
 

The Clearwater Chapter of the Florida Society SAR 

held its Regularly Scheduled Meeting on 

Wednesday, February 20, 2019 at the Dunedin Golf 

Club beginning at 12:00 p.m., President Jim 

Grayshaw presided. There were 52 members and 

guests in attendance. 

 

The Colors were presented and the President called 

the meeting to order. 

 

 
 

 
 

The Invocation was given by Chaplain George 

Youstra.  Compatriot 1st Vice President Bob 

Anderson led members in reciting the Pledge to the 

Flag of the United States of America, and 

Compatriot 2nd Vice President Bob Brotherton led 

the Pledge to the Sons of the American Revolution. 

Past President Bob Cundiff then led the group in the 

singing of ñGod Bless Americaò, accompanied by 

Caladesi DAR member Pat Monroe. 

 

President Jim Grayshaw then introduced the Head 

Table, after which he introduced Past Chapter 

Presidents, and current Officers, past Patriot Medal 

Winners, Dan Hooper and Parks Honeywell, 

members of the Ladies Auxiliary, and members of 

the DAR. President Grayshaw asked if there were 

any prospective SAR members, Compatriot Bob 

Brotherton introduce Jim Gibson, whose application 

has been completed and his wife, Fran, and his third 

cousin David Reed, Compatriot, Bob Anderson 

introduced Kevin McFarland. Also recognized was 

Scott Welch.  Visiting SAR member Doug Fitz, 

from Missouri was recognized. Guests include Bob 

Borgill, from Michigan and Compatriot Hal Millerôs 

son-in-law Lee Vincent. 

 

President Grayshaw then asked Compatriot John 

Sagert to come up. President Grayshaw stated that 

John was moving to Tennessee and we were going 

to miss him as our chapter Historian and 

Photographer.  John spoke for several minutes how 

he had enjoyed being a member of the Clearwater 

Chapter and hoped to continue in SAR in 

Tennessee. 

 



 
John Sagert 

 

President Grayshaw recessed the meeting for lunch. 

 
 First Vice President Bob Anderson then 

introduced our speaker, Brian Barrett. Bob said Brian S. 

Barrett is a Revolutionary War historian with 

primary focus on the Berkshire County Militia. He 

is a member of the Berkshire Family History Assn., 

Wisconsin Society of the American Revolution and 

Friends of the Saratoga Battlefield. His publications 

include non-fiction magazine articles, five self-

published books and one print on demand book 

being distributed at Amazon.com. His talk today 

will be about the Connecticut Provincials and their 

participation in the protection of New York City and 

the Canadian forts during 1775.  General David 

Wooster was the administrative leader of 2000 men 

at the time, who were remarkably successful in their 

mission until disease and sickness devastated their 

ranks. 
  

 Brian Barrett then spoke to the chapter about the 

forming of the Connecticut Provincials in May of 1775 

by General David Wooster. He noted that at this time the 

Continental Army had not been formed and George 

Washington had not yet been appointed Commander in 

Chief of the Continental Armies. Wooster was tasked 

primarily with forming and recruiting a provincial force, 

which ended up being approximately 2,000 men, and 

then keeping the British at bay in New York City.  In 

doing this he was able to require the Congress and the 

local trades to supply tents for his men, and to his credit 

he had trenches built around each tent to keep the ground 

inside dry and sanitary.   

 

 
 

He was not happy with the task of defending New York 

City as he felt that the city should form its own militia, 

 

 
Brian Barrett  

 

but unfortunately, many in the city were walking the line 

between Tories and Patriots, trying not to offend the 

British due in part to a warship being in the harbor with 

its 44 guns pointed at the city.   

 

One of the major problems at the time was finding food, 

not only for the provincials, but also for the British 

troops this resulted in British troops raiding Long Island 

farms.  Woosterôs provincials were tasked with stopping 

the raids, this was difficult due to his only being able to 

allocate about 400 men to this task.  At the same time 

General Benedict Arnold and Ethan Allen were in the 

process of working on plans to take Fort Ticonderoga 

and Crown Point from the British, as it was feared these 

would be stepping stones of an invasion by the British 

from Canada.  Wooster was ordered to send a portion of 

his troops to help with Arnoldôs and Allenôs mission, but 

when they got there, Fort Ticonderoga had already fallen. 

Unfortunately, the troops had not been required to set up 

their camp in as sanitary a manor as Wooster had in 

Connecticut and disease and small pox were rampant.  

Many of Woosterôs men also became sick and his force 



eventually numbered about 300.  The Connecticut 

provincials then became part of a larger force that went 

to Montreal, but was disbanded in April 1976.  Brian said 

he had copies of his book óWoosterôs Invisible Enemyò 

for sale after the meeting. 

 

 
Brian Barrett 

 

 President Grayshaw then presented Brian Barrett 

with a Certificate of Appreciation.  

 

 
 Brian Barrett and James Grayshaw 

 

The 50/50 drawing was won by Compatriot 

and former President Bob Cundiff, a secondary 

drawing for a basket donated by the Ladies 

Auxiliary was won by Compatriot Don Leamy and a 

third drawing for a free dinner at Dunedin Country 

Club, won by Compatriot Russell Pebworth.  

Announcements: 

 
¶ March 18 BOG meeting 10 a.m. Countryside Public 

Library  

¶ March 20 ï Chapter meeting 12 NOON Dunedin Golf 

Club 

¶ May 10-11 FLSSAR BOM Meeting, Kissimmee, FL 

¶ July 5-12- 120th SAR Annual Congress, Costa Mesa, 

CA 

Compatriot Bob Anderson announced that on 

Wednesday, March 27 at 10AM. at the Dunedin 

Public Library there would be an Orientation 

Assembly, at which the roles of various officers 

and committees would be set forth and members 

would be given an opportunity to learn about the 

responsibilities of the various offices and 

committees. Members who have joined the 

Clearwater Chapter of the SAR in the last 3 

years are especially encouraged to attend.   

President Grayshaw then said if there was no further 

business the meeting would be adjourned  

Following the Benediction by Chaplain George 

Youstra and the reciting of the SAR Recessional led 

by President Grayshaw.  The meeting was 

adjourned. 

   

 
Larry Patterson, Secretary  

 



 

 
 

 

 

Please bring personal care items 

such as soap, toothpaste, or razors, 

calendars, magazines, and books 

(for both men and women), to the 

next meeting. Lew Harris will take 

them to the Bay Pines Hospital for 

our Veterans.  

*********************************  

 

 

Photos from  Febr uaryõs Meeting 

 

 

 
Charles Kerr  

 
Russ Pebworth  

 
David Reed  

 



 
Bob Cundiff, Charles and Patricia 

Osgood 

 
Mar jorie Wetherbee, Susan 

Grayshaw and Margaret Harris  

 

 
Charles Wetherbee  

******************************  

 

Eagle Scout Awards  

 
Jim Phillips presents Eagle awards to Thomas 

Marvin & David Bozosi -Troop 484 at First Lutheran 

Church in Clearwater. Awards given Feb. 24, 2019 

 



Announcements: 
 

нлмф aŜŜǘƛƴƎ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ  

/ƭŜŀǊǿŀǘŜǊ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊΣ {!w  

  

.ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊǎ ό/ύ 

aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ  όaύ 

 

му aŀǊŎƘ  ό/ύ   

нл aŀǊŎƘ όaύ 

мр !ǇǊƛƭ  ό/ύ   

мт !ǇǊƛƭ  όaύ      

мо aŀȅ  ό/ύ   

мр aŀȅ   όaύ     

  

     

όaύ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ aŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ ммΥол 

ŀΦƳΦ 5ǳƴŜŘƛƴ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ /ƭǳōΣ tŀƭƳ .ƭǾŘΣ 

5ǳƴŜŘƛƴ  

όƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

ƳƻƴǘƘ ƻǊ ŀǎ ƴƻǘŜŘ ŀōƻǾŜύΣ  
  

.ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ млΥлл ŀΦƳΦ 

  

/ƻǳƴǘǊȅǎƛŘŜ [ƛōǊŀǊȅ ό/ύ 

нспн {ŀōŀƭ {ǇǊƛƴƎǎ 5ǊƛǾŜ 

/ƭŜŀǊǿŀǘŜǊΣ C[ 

  

όƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ aƻƴŘŀȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ 

[ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻǊ ŀǎ ƴƻǘŜŘ ŀōƻǾŜύ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Links & Resources: 
 

Our Chapter website: 

http://clearwatersar.org/ 

Our Chapter Facebook page 

https://www.facebook.com/SARCl

earwater/ 

 

SAR National website : 

https://www.sar.org/ 

 

SAR Florida website: 

http://www.flssar.org/FLSSAR/

Tabs.asp 
 
 
The Sons of the American Revolution is a historical, 
educational and patriotic non-profit, United States 
501 (c) 3 corporation that seeks to maintain and 
extend (1) the institution of American freedom, (2) 
an appreciation for true patriotism, (3) a respect for 
our national symbols, (4) the value of American 
citizenship, and (5) the unifying force of e pluribus 
unam that has created, from the people of many 
nations, one nation, and one people. 
 
We do this by perpetuating the stories of 
patriotism, courage, sacrifice, tragedy, and triumph 
of the men who achieved the independence of the 
American people in the belief that these stories are 
ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎŀƭ ƻƴŜǎ ƻŦ ƳŀƴΩǎ ŜǘŜǊƴŀƭ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ 
tyranny, relevant to all time, and will inspire and 
strengthen each succeeding generation as it too is 
called upon to defend our freedom on the 
battlefield and in our public institutions. 

 

 

http://clearwatersar.org/
https://www.facebook.com/SARClearwater/
https://www.facebook.com/SARClearwater/
https://www.sar.org/
http://www.flssar.org/FLSSAR/Tabs.asp
http://www.flssar.org/FLSSAR/Tabs.asp


From Robert Anderson, 

1 st  Vice President  

 

 
Robert Anderson 
 

PO2 Serena Hesser and Bob Anderson 

 

 
PO2 Serena Hesser and Bob Anderson 

 

On Sunday 27 January 2019, I 

presented the Sons of the American 

Revolution Bronze Good Citizenship 

medal to PO2 Serena Hesser, a 

member of U.S. Naval Sea Cadet 

Corps Suncoast Squadron at the U.S. 

Coast Guard Air Station, Clearwater, at 

their Annual Awards Ceremony. 

The Ceremony was attended by more 

than 60 Cadets and their families. 

Lt Commander Kevin D MacFarland 

Sr., Commanding Officer and Director 

of Southeast Region 6-1, lead his 

squadron through the ceremony with 

precision and outstanding leadership. 

Last year the squadron ranked #9 in the 

Nation for excellence and #6 in the 

nation for retention. 

 


